
 
 

 
 

EXECUTIVE 
 
7 MAY 2024 
 
Present: 
 
Councillors Goodman-Bradbury, Keeling (Deputy Leader), Nutley, Nuttall, G Taylor, 
Wrigley (Leader), Hook and Palethorpe 
 

 
Members in Attendance: 
Councillors Clarance 
 
Apologies: 
Councillors   
 
Officers in Attendance: 
Sarah Selway, Democratic Services Team Leader & Deputy Monitoring Officer 
Neil Blaney, Head of Place & Commercial Services 
Phil Shears, Managing Director 
Raine Tudor-Williams, Democratic Services Administration Assistant 
Paul Woodhead, Head of Legal Services & Monitoring Officer 
 

 
These decisions will take effect from 10.00 a.m. on 14 May 2024 unless called-in 
or identified as urgent in the minute 
 
  

39.   MINUTES  
 
The Minutes of the Executive held on 2 April 2024 were agreed as a correct 
record and signed by the Leader. 
  

40.   ANNOUNCEMENTS  
 
The Leader welcomed Cllr Jack Major as the newly elected Councillor for 
Ashburton and Buckfastleigh Ward.  
  

41.   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
None. 
  

42.   EXECUTIVE FORWARD PLAN  
 
RESOLVED that the forward plan be noted.  

43.   PUBLIC QUESTIONS  
 
Public questions and responses attached to the agenda. 
 
  



 
 

44.   TEIGNBRIDGE CAR PARK PLAN  
 
The Executive Member for Estates, Assets, Parking & Economic Development 
outlined the work to date that had been undertaken by the Car Park Task and 
Finish Group. He proposed that Executive note the report as it stands and that 
the task and finish group be reconvened to continue to develop the Car Parking 
Plan. 
  
RESOLVED to note the Operational Car-Parking Plan.   
  

45.   STREET NAMING AND NUMBERING POLICY  
 
The Executive Member for Planning presented the report to provide Members 
with details of the Street Naming and Numbering Policy and to recommend its 
adoption. 
 
RESOLVED to: 
 

(1) Adopt the Street Naming and Numbering Policy as set out in Appendix 
1 to this report: and  
 

(2) Work with Exeter and East Devon Councils to review the shared 
Policy against the Local Government Association guidance to respond 
to calls for public realm changes. 

  
46.   UPDATE ON FUTURE HIGH STREET FUND  

 
The Leader advised that an application for an extension for the Future High 
Street Funds to March 2025 had been agreed and a second adjustment request 
would be submitted shortly. There had been positive engagement events in 
Newton Abbot regarding the changes to the Market Hall and detailed discussion 
was taking place with the Market Traders regarding their temporary relocation. 
The changes to Queen Street would start towards the end of May 2024 with a 
completion date anticipated to be the end of November 2024, there was on 
going communication with local businesses and residents with regards to the 
plans and timetable for these works. 
 
RESOLVED that the update be noted.  
  

47.   FOR INFORMATION - INDIVIDUAL EXECUTIVE MEMBER DECISIONS  
 
Noted. 
 
 
The meeting started at 10.00 am and finished at 10.30 am. 
 

Chair  
 


